‘Lown of Simsbury

933 HOPMEADOW STREET ~ SIMSBURY, CONNECTICUT 06070

May 18, 2022

Town of Simsbury

Conservation Commission / Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Agency
933 Hopmeadow Street

Simsbury, CT 06070

Subject: DEEP Individual Permit Application for Dam Safety
Orkil Pond Dam, ID# 12817, Hazard Class: A
Municipality: Simsbury

Dear Conservation Commission / Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Agency:

On January 20, 2016, the Town of Simsbury received a routine dam inspection report from WMC
Consulting Engineers, Inc. who identified minor corrosion in the drop inlet intake pipe. Since this
inspection the inlet pipe has been monitored and significant corrosion has occurred since. The Town of
Simsbury hired Lenard Engineering, Inc. to prepare a Hydrologic and Hydraulics (H&H) Report. This
Hé&H Report found Orkil Pond Dam does not meet current design standards. The Simsbury Engineering
Department has since worked together with Lenard Engineering to prepare plans, specifications, and
permits to repair Orkil Pond Dam to meet current design standards.

Although no local wetlands permit is required, we respectfully send this letter as a courtesy to the Town
of Simsbury Conservation Commission / Inlands Wetlands & Watercourses Agency of the construction

that is anticipated to be completed by the end of the 2022 calendar year. Please contact me at 860-658-
3260 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Dan;elvvg(}annon

Project Engineer

cc:  Maria E. Capriola, Town Manager
Wendy Mackstutis, First Selectman
Thomas Roy, P.E., Director of Public Works / Town Engineer
George McGregor, AICP, Director of Planning and Community Development
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8:30 - 700 Monday
8:30 - 4:30 Tuesday through Thursday

8:30-1:00 Friday



